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	Board Meeting:
	 29th September 2022
	

	Subject:
	Staff Governance & Person Centred Committee update
	

	Recommendation:

	Board Members are asked to:
Discuss and Note


Discuss and Approve

Note for Information only




_________________________________________________________________
1
Background

The Staff Governance and Person Centred Committee (SGPCC) was held on 6th September 2022, the following key points were noted at the meeting.  

	

	· Committee discussed sickness absence figures in IPR, noting the implications of reporting Covid-19 as a sickness absence moving forward. Committee discussed approaches to reporting Covid-related sickness absence separately.
· Committee would continue to monitor Agenda for Change Appraisal rates and discussed the importance of personal development in the context of staff retention rates.

· Committee found the Workforce Data deep dive informative. Committee also welcomed the presentation on the data warehousing strategy, noting the intention to “democratise” data for central accessibility. Committee were informed that two additional deep dives would be reported to Committee. These would follow at the end of Phase one of implementation of the data warehousing strategy, and at a subsequent date once the strategy had begun to operate as ‘business as usual’.
· Committee thanked Serena Barnatt and Eleanor Lang for their recruitment activities, noting the complexities of the recruitment process (and particularly medical recruitment protocols) within NHS Golden Jubilee. Committee noted the ‘get hired’ approach activities linked to the hospital expansion, welcoming the success of this initiative in the recruitment of new staff. 
· Committee noted the dependencies which impact on the Board’s ability to recruit internationally. In particular Committee noted regional shortages of accommodation; competition from other recruiting boards; the prevailing high-cost of private rents; and the on-going cost of living crisis. Committee noted work undertaken to work through these issues, but noted that many are out-with the control of the Board.
· Committee commended Eleanor Lang and her team for their progress highlighted in the Clinical Education Annual Report 2021/22. 
· Committee thanked Tosh Lynch and Maureen Franks for their work on the revised Volunteer Strategy.  Committee endorsed the closure of the current Volunteer Strategy 2018-2023. Committee also welcomed the development of a revised volunteer strategy, which will align with national and local approaches, for presentation at a future meeting of the Committee.

· Committee noted the risks highlighted in the Board Corporate Risk Register and were content with mitigation strategies in place.
· Committee noted the Annual Feedback report, which captured work undertaken by the Head of Clinical Governance. Committee discussed approaches to ensuring the outcome of complaints, comments, compliments and other feedback were effectively communicated to staff to assist with staff development. In addition, Committee discussed measures which may be used to support staff to improve response rates, times, and quality.




The next meeting is scheduled for 1 November 2022.

2 
Recommendation

Board Members are asked to note the Staff Governance & Person Centred Committee Update.
Marcella Boyle
Chair – Staff Governance & Person Centred Committee

6 September 2022
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